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Church Office:  291 Plaunt Street South, Renfrew Ontario   K7V 1N2
Tel:  613-432-2285        Fax:   613-432-9744      website:  www.tsarenfrew.ca
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Ministers:  Rev. Russell Wardell 
rev.wardell@tsarenfrew.ca 

        Rev. Susan Tough   
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MINISTERS MESSAGE



Someone sent me an article this past Lent entitled, “We are Hopelessly 



Hooked”. It explores our use of digital media, specifically smart phones. 



Here are the stats: “we use digital media 5 1/2 hours a day, we check our 



phones 221 times a day (that’s once every 4.3 minutes), smart phones 



went from 10 percent market penetration in 2007 to 50 % three years ago 



to today when not having a Smartphone is a mark of eccentricity, social 



marginalization, or old age.” (Jacob Weinberg)

The article posits that the new communication revolution is degrading the quality of human relationships. We never offer one another our full and undivided attention. Levels of empathy are measurably declining. The smart phone is being used as a buffer between people. A story in the article cites a man who prefers to talk to his girlfriend via text since it gives him time to formulate his thoughts. Direct conversation is too risky.

People are starting to talk about a new disease, “Internet Addiction”. To protect one’s self the article advocates periods of abstinence. Put away your tech devices during meals. Do not keep your smart phone in the bedroom.

The person who sent me the article included a question, “Is this a new role for the church?” 

 I assume he meant by that, “can the church be a place of deepening human relationship, a place that teaches empathy, a place that helps us focus our full attention?” I certainly hope it is. The best of the Christian tradition calls us out of the value system of the world (competition, acquisition, success) and into God’s value system (cooperation, sharing, humility). The best of the Christian tradition calls us to be more aware of each moment, to be able to stop and help a stranger on the road. The best of the Christian tradition has us build bridges to, not walls between people. 

Easter is particularly helpful in this. At Easter we celebrate the physical, corporeal life. Our faith story, that Jesus rose and appeared “in the flesh” is a theological statement celebrating the goodness of creation, the goodness of physical life. Nothing can replace the caring touch of another. No text can substitute for a hug. 

So this Easter season look for ways to break down barriers and not just electronic barriers. Look for bridges to people; maybe someone you haven’t spoken to in a while, maybe someone you have spoken kindly to in a while. This would be a fitting way to honour God’s gift. 









Easter blessings, Russell Wardell
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MEMBERSHIP, PASTORAL CARE AND FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE
  
Check out the March issue of "The Observer". There are a number of excellent articles two of which are:
 "The Fighter"-- The moment a teenage Willie Blackwater stood up to his Alberni Indian Residential School abuser may have set him up to be the most important Canadian you've never heard of "—and
“Why did Jesus die?" -- T.S.A orders two copies of this magazine each month for loan through the Library.

We are excited to welcome new members at the April 3rd church service.











Lorraine Belanger, Chair



COMING EVENTS
We invite any interested women to join us for the upcoming Women's Retreat taking place  Sunday, April 24 (suppertime)-Tuesday, April 26 (after lunch) at Stillpoint Retreat Centre.  The theme of the retreat will be "Strangers in a Foreign Land." 
 To register or for more information, please contact Felicite Stairs or Susan Tough. 


 Community Supper – Sunday, March 13, 4:30 p.m. Join us as we live out our vision that “all are welcome at God’s table”. Funded by free will donations at the door, we work to ensure that everyone is included. We always need extra hands to make this possible, so if you can spare some time for this important ministry, watch for signup sheets in the narthex or contact Barbara Symington (613-432-5300). 




And most of all, come for supper!
(2)
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FINANCE











Are you on PAR?
        (Pre-authorized remittance)







How to get involved:

1. Decide the amount of your monthly offering.

2. Fill in the Authorization Card and attach a sample cheque from your account marked “sample” or  “void”.

3. Give both to the church treasurer, finance committee or place both on the offering plate. 

Advantages to you





Advantages to TSA

Regular support of your church



Regular, dependable flow of 










cash/contributions

Continual support of the church when you are away

Reduction of paper work and bookkeeping

Avoidance of ‘catch-up’ periods



Reduction in bank overdrafts


(Personally, it is wonderful to sit back, listen to the music and forget


  about bringing money or a cheque to church on a Sunday.   Daphne)

Welcome   to our new Music Director, Mike McCormick!

Bev Humphries decided to step down at the end of January to spend time with family and Mike has accepted Music Director along with being the accompanist. Since February 1st, he has been busy becoming acquainted 
with the extensive music library, learning to play the organ and working with the diverse group of choir members. 
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A few reasons why you should join the choir


To enhance the worship service


 To not have to worry about what to wear on Sunday morning


To have fellowship with other Christians





To get away from your kids






To learn the basics of music







To celebrate together





Please come and join us on Thursday evening at 7.00 pm in the sanctuary.
*******************
Notes from the 2015 Annual Report

Our original Statement of Purpose that was adopted in 2011 has been revised. This revision was approved at the annual meeting. The change is in italics.


“As a community of faith led by the Spirit, we welcome all to worship God and to live in 

loving, 
just and respectful relationship with each other, our neighbours and the Earth.  

Inspired by the 
life and ministry of Jesus Christ we strive to recognize the light of God in

 each person regardless
 of age, race, physical or mental ability, sexual orientation, gender

 identification, economic status
 or any other category by which the world may seek to divide. 

We challenge ourselves to deepen our relationship to God, to see the light of the divine in each

 person and in all creation, and to  live the faith we proclaim in every aspect of our lives.”
(3)
UNITED CHURCH WOMEN
“To unite women of the congregation for the total mission of the Church, and to provide a medium through which we may express our loyalty and devotion to Jesus Christ in Christian witness, study, fellowship, and service.”

The General UCW  has 40 members and meets the second Monday of each month at 1 p.m.   Individual units present a worship service and provide light refreshments at our meetings on a rotational schedule.   Our meetings consist of worship, business, and a guest speaker on occasion.  Our recent guest speakers were from the Robbie Dean Crisis Centre and Renfrew Hospice.    At our March meeting, we will be enjoying comedy entertainment. 

Throughout the year we participate in annual events such as the Chicken Barbeque; the Fair Booth; the Annual Roast Beef Dinner, Tea and Talent Sale,  plus many catering events.  Our members attend and participate in the Upper Valley Presbyterial Annual General Meeting, Area Rallies, and other events that become available where we join women throughout the county, which is most enjoyable.  Coffee after Church service is provided on a sign-up volunteer basis.  

We invite the women of our congregation to join us for fellowship and fun and worship.  During March and April we have several catering events for which we will need help.  It is a wonderful way to get to know our congregation and make new friends.

§ § § § § §
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A Moment for You
 
Generosity is giving more than you can,


and pride is taking less than you need.






Khalil Gibran
Men's Breakfast

We are still meeting for breakfast every 2nd Wednesday @ 8:30 at the Rocky Mt. House. We welcome new members to come and enjoy this time of hospitality and sharing.

Property Committee
The property committee projects at present include work towards installation of automatic doors at the Quarry St. entrance as well as upgrading of the washrooms on the lower floor. Many thanks to Doug and Susan Humphries, Ellen Groenewoud and Geoff Roberts for their talents and time spent to freshen up these washrooms and making them more presentable.
Lighting on the upper level of the sanctuary has been improved thanks to the effort of Beattie Pilgrim and his crew.




 






Garry Scott, Chair 

(4)
MILK BAGS TO SLEEPING MATS
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This project is still up and running with attendance from five

to twenty each week. 

We meet every Wednesday afternoon at 1.00 pm in Stewart 

Hall with tea break at 3 pm.

Come and join us in the wonderful use of milk bags.

Clean, flat, folded milk bags can be left in the narthex

(box provided) or bin in the lower hall.
For additional information, please call Daphne 613-432-5147
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  2015 Financial Results






for the period August to December:

· Number of days open (2 days a week, 4 hours per day): 
40

· Receipt from sales: 


$ 15,138.70

· Expenses: 



        775.78

· Net Sales $



   14,362.92

· Average sales per day:

        378.47

· Average sale per customer 

            6.36

· Average number customers per day:
          60 

Total amount given to the church in 2015 

$ 14,180.00

Initiatives for 2016 – to increase customers, increase volunteers, increase

shop open hours and sustain donations and community support.


To date: now open Saturday 10 – 2 pm 

 We welcome your donations during open hours..
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Affirming Ministry Task Group

For the past year, TSA has been exploring whether to become an affirming ministry, welcoming people who are lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgendered into full participation in the life of our church. The process has included discussions with 14 “small groups” in our congregation; educational roundtables on the Bible and theology, marriage and our statement of purpose and “tested the waters” with a survey.  At our annual meeting, the congregation passed a revised Statement of Purpose (see the Annual Report or Page 3 of this newsletter
 for full text). Our next step is to vote, which we expect to do in late April. All members and adherents will be eligible to vote, and the process will allow as many people as possible to vote.  The motion requires 80% approval to pass. 











Felicite Stairs, Chair
 Christian Education and Faith Formation Committee

Welcoming Children and Young People

Nursery for young children during the worship service. Like many other things in our church, nursery use is changing. We still have nursery-age children occasionally. If you can be “on call” to serve in the nursery so parents can take part in the worship service, please let Karen Carthy or Felicite Stairs know.
Quiet Colouring Corner in the sanctuary, for use during the worship service by people of all ages. Bible story pictures and mandalas (for adults and children) enable people who focus better when “busy” to take part in the worship service. 
Godly Play Sunday school program for young people from JK up, a time for Scripture stories, wondering, creativity and Christian community. Visitors always welcome too!
Messy Church Our next “Messy Church” is Palm Sunday, March 20, 3:30 – 5:30, and it’s not just for children! We have a short worship celebration with a Godly Play story, craft activities and a simple and delicious supper. Many adults as well as children enjoy the art and craft activities. Others prefer to help in the kitchen with the meal, or with those who need help, and there is plenty of time for conversation. A great way to “be” church! (Children, bring your adults!) Watch for posters or check out our website at www.tsarenfrew.ca for details.
June 12 is our last day of children’s programming until September. Young people are welcome to worship in the sanctuary with the rest of the congregation. 

 Camp Lau-Ren provides a Christian experience in a camp setting for children and young people. For more information, check out https://camplau-ren.com or contact David Forrest at 432-8956. Camping Sunday is April 24.
Adult Learning and Spirituality

Wednesday Bible Study in the Marion Roffey room at noon. All welcome.

Lenten Study Sunday evenings Feb. 21 – March 20 led by Russell. This year we look at the remits the United Church General Council wants us to consider.

Women’s Retreat April 24-26: We invite any interested women to join us for the upcoming Women's Retreat taking place April 24(suppertime)-April 26 (after lunch) at Stillpoint Retreat Centre.  The theme of the retreat will be "Strangers in a Foreign Land."  Cost: $140 (limited subsidies available). To register, or for more information, please contact Felicite Stairs or Susan Tough.
Library: TSA’s library has a wide variety of books and other materials. Librarian Beulah Wright or one of her team can be found in the library before and after service for helpful advice.







Felicite Stairs, Chair 
613-432-5583
(6)
RENFREW REFUGEE WELCOME GROUP (RRWG) 















The Renfrew Refugee Welcome Group
 (RRWG) is a community-based group 
supported by TSA and the Christian 
Reformed Church. TSA supports RRWG
 through our volunteers, space for events 
and some limited administrative support.  
 RRWG is sponsoring a young Syrian refugee 
family, including 3 children aged 6, 5 and 1. 
The baby was born in a refugee camp in Jordan 
where the family is currently living.  The family has been accepted as UNHCR refugees, and like all the refugees coming to Canada, must pass security and medical screening before coming.  

RRWG has been busy preparing for their arrival, securing housing and donations of furniture and clothing (contact Larry Polk), and arranging language training (Nancy Illman).  The group is looking for people with vans who would be willing to drive the family to appointments occasionally (Rudy Cooper).  We are also looking for people who can provide informal language training and a support network (play-dates are great, but also people to accompany them in exploring the town, going to the library, shopping and getting to know Renfrew and Canadian culture in general) (Yvonne Powell).

As part of preparing ourselves and the community to welcome the family, we have invited Chela Brecken, Project Manager at LIP (Local Immigration Partnership) to speak to us on March 16 at 7 p.m. at TSA. . LIP’s mandate is to strengthen the role of local communities in integrating and serving newcomers to Canada.  Chela’s current focus is on helping communities in Renfrew County to welcome Syrian refugee families fleeing the crisis in Syria.  The event is open to the public.

A Variety Show in support of RRWG will be held at TSA on Saturday, April 16 at 2:00 p.m. Lawrence Mahusky and Heather Sagmeister have lined up a star-studded cast of local performers including our very own Music Director Mike McCormick. Tickets available for $10 at Aikenhead or from Beulah Wright. Please join us for a great afternoon!







Submitted by Felicite Stairs, Beulah Wright and Larry Polk
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COMING EVENTS CALENDAR    

Please keep this calendar and check the website [www.tsarenfrew.ca] or 
call the office (613-432-2285) for details and updates

Mar
13
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service


Sun
 4.30-6 pm

Community Supper 


Sun
    6.30 pm

Lenten Study 


14
Mon
    1.00 pm

UCW General –Entertainment “Never too Old”  






Members of the congregation are Welcome 


20
Sun
  10.00 am

Palm Sunday 


      3.30-5.30 pm

Messy Church


21
Mon
     9.00 am

United Church Women Presbyterial Annual



Sun
    6.30 pm

Lenten Study 


Note:
No Maundy Thursday service this year


25
Fri
10.00 am

Good Friday


27
Sun
  7.30 am 

Sunrise Service




  8.00 am

Breakfast




10.00 am

Easter Communion Worship Service
Apr
3
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service – (No Communion)

10
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service followed by Soup Social

17
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service 


24
Sun
10.00 am

Camping Sunday



          24 - 26 



Women’s Retreat   (see page2 for details) 
May
1
Sun
10.00 am

Communion Worship Service


8
Sun
10.00 am

Family Worship Service


15
Sun
10.00 am

Pentecost Sunday

22
Sun
10.00 am

Trinity Sunday 

29
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service 

June
5
Sun
10.00 am

Communion Worship Service


12
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service







Last Godly Play for the season

19
Sun
10.00 am

5th of Pentecost


26
Sun
10.00 am

Worship Service 

July & August 


Note: 
No Communion First Sunday of July 
July 14th Annual Chicken BBQ


NOTE: to those receiving the newsletter via email the SPECIAL EASTER OFFERING ENVELOPES 

                                 are available in the church office or at the back of the sanctuary.

This is your newsletter, please send news, photos and articles to daphne.hanneman@sympatico.ca
(8) 
DO YOU APPRECIATE RECEIVING THIS NEWSLETTER?


In order to reduce our mailing costs, we would like to ensure that we are mailing newsletters to folks who want to receive them.  We are asking for your help!  If you would like to continue receiving future issues of the TSA newsletter, please let us know by


(1) calling the church office at 613-432-2285,


(2) sending us an email � HYPERLINK "mailto:office@tsarenfrew.ca" �office@tsarenfrew.ca� or


(3) signing the sheet at the back of the church.  	THANKS!





Currently we print 250 copies three times a year, 200 of which are �mailed out.  Another 60-70 copies are emailed.  The newsletter is also �posted to our website: � HYPERLINK "http://www.tsarenfrew.ca" �www.tsarenfrew.ca�.








Did you know the Tea & Talent Sale


in December made a net profit of


$9,529.41!!!!


Congratulations to all involved.








